
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NOTICE OF CASE MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE 

FIRST PEOPLES OF THE MILLEWA-MALLEE NATIVE TITLE CLAIM  

SUNDAY 6 APRIL 2025, 9:30AM-3:30PM 

MILDURA ROWING CLUB, 143 HUGH KING DRIVE 

PURPOSE 

The Federal Court has ordered that the Judicial Registrar holds a case management conference (CMC) in 

Mildura to explain where the First Peoples of the Millewa-Mallee (FPMM) claim is up to, what decisions 

the claim group needs to make now, and the issues that may arise depending on the outcome of the 

claim group authorisation meeting, which is scheduled for 11 May 2025. The court orders are enclosed. 

A case management conference is an official court event designed to facilitate the resolution of court 

matters as quickly and efficiently as possible. The CMC will be run by Judicial Registrar Daniel and is an 

opportunity for the claim group to discuss the claim with the court directly. The FPMM claim lawyers 

will also be present. Please see the enclosed letter from Judicial Registrar Daniel for more information. 

WHO SHOULD ATTEND 

The FPMM native title claim group, being those people descended from the apical ancestors John and 

Nelly Perry and the mother of Sarah Mayne. 

REGISTRATION  

If you wish to attend, please RSVP to Toby-Lee Kirby by Monday 31 March 2025. Travel assistance will be 

provided in accordance with FNLRS’ travel assistance policy available on our website. 

FNLRS CONTACT DETAILS 

Toby-Lee Kirby, Senior Community Liaison Officer 

Phone: 0434 632 875 

Email: tobylee.kirby@fnlrs.com.au 

Stacey Little, Senior Lawyer 

Phone: 0401 781 845 

Email: stacey.little@fnlrs.com.au  

FAMILY MEETINGS 

The claim lawyers would like to meet with FPMM families on country in the lead up to the CMC to assist 

the claim group to prepare for the upcoming discussions and the final decisions to be made about the 

claim on 11 May 2025. We would like to hear from you, answer any questions, and will also provide 

important information about the claim and the minute of determination. The claim researcher, Mick 

O’Kane is also available to meet with FPMM families to discuss the research that has supported the 

claim. Please contact Toby to set up a family meeting.  
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